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Avoca Beach Public School is committed to providing a safe and caring environment where individuals are 
respectful, responsible and strive for their personal best.                                                                                   

Our innovative, collaborative and inclusive culture empowers and supports every learner. 
 

 
Dear  Parents,  
Welcome  back  to  the  final  term  for  2022. It  has  been  great  having  students  back  at  school  for  
the  whole  year  and  we  look  forward  to  finishing  off  2022  with  lots  of  great  opportunities  and  
positivity  for  our  students.  
  
Term  4  Calendar  
The  Term  4 calendar  is attached  in  this  newsletter.  We  are  looking  forward  to  enjoying  all  our  
end  of  year  celebrations,  without  restrictions.  
  
Community  Connections  Art  Show  
A massive  thank  you  to  all  the  families  who  supported  our  art  show.  What  an  amazing  event  
this  was.  The  students  (and  staff)  performed  beautifully  and  we  were  proud  to  show  off  the  
artworks  and  sculptures  of  our  talented  students.  We  raised  just  short  of  $6,000  and  this  
money  will  now  go  directly  towards  supporting  members  of  our  school  community.  Thank  you  
for  your  generosity  Avoca  Beach!  
  
Public  Speaking  
Our  school  hosted  the  Regional  Public  Speaking  finals  at  the  end  of  last  term.  Thank  you  to  
Miss  Kay  for  her  organisation  of  this  major  event.  We  had  2 students  from  each  stage  represent  
our  school  in  the  competition  and  they  all  did  a fantastic  job.  A very  special  mention  to  Ruby  
Buchan  (Stage  1) and  Koa  Payne  (Stage  2), who  won  their  divisions  and  will  now  compete  at  
the  Central  Coast  finals  on  Tuesday  11th  October.  Good  luck  Ruby  and  Koa. 
 
Lilly  Pilly  Garden  
Our  Lilly  Pilly  garden  had  a makeover  during  the  school  holidays.  Guest  Landscapes  have  done  
an  amazing  job  and  our  students  will  now  be  able  to  better  utilise  this  space  for  outdoor  
lessons.  
 

 
  
Ben  Thomas  
Principal  
  
Quote  of  the  Week  
Ȱ4ÈÅ smallest act of kindness is worth more than the grandest ÉÎÔÅÎÔÉÏÎȢȱ- Oscar Wilde 

mailto:avocabch-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.avocabch-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/


8778Avoca Beach Public School Newsletter                                                                           Term 4 Week 1 

 
Congratulations Dylan De Gruchy our latest Millionaire!  

 

Avoca  Beach  Public  School  Attendance  Procedures  
ABPS  attendance  procedures  have  been  developed  with  reference  to  the  Department  of  
MǱʔǪǍʌȡɐɅẏɾ policy  School Attendance Policy (2017), Enrolment of Students in Government Schools 
(2021), General Enrolment Procedures (2021) and Student Attendance in Government Schools ɀ 
Procedures (2015) and Exemption from School ɀ Procedures. 
Government  legislation  requires  students  between  the  ages  of  six and  fifteen  to  be  enrolled  at  
a government  or  non -government  school  and  to  atte nd  school  on  each  day  that  instruction  is 
provided.  It  is the  duty  of  the  parent  or  care/provider  of  these  students,  under  the  Education  
Reform  Act  1009, to  ensure  that  these  obligations  are  fulfilled.  
Daily  attendance  rolls  will  be  maintained  as legal  doc uments  and  according  to  the  guidelines  
for  marking  documented  in  the  policy.  The  Act  (mentioned  above)  specifies  that  the  absences  
must  be  explained  within  7 days  of  the  occurrence.  
The  Principal  and  by  delegation,  class  teachers,  have  the  authority  to  gra nt  leave  of  absence  
when  a satisfactory  explanation  for  absence  is received  from  the  parent  or  care -provider.  The  
reasons  provided  should  be  specific.  
The  school  regularly  communicates  with  parents/carers  on  School  Attendance  Requirements  
and  Procedures  th rough  the  ñǪțɐɐȺẏɾ Information  Book,  newsletter  and  letters  where  
attendance  has  been  of  concern.  
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Congratulations to the students who received Merit Awards.  

KB Beau Sedgwick, Amelia Brennan  3B Elijah Hanson, Zanzi  Missio -Crick  
KJ Ellie Hughes, Rio Sinodinos  3F Poppy Mann, Jake Banfield  
KT Natalia Lucas, Archie van der Donk  4B Ace Garrett , Audrey McDonald  
KW Sammy Larkin, Freya Moorcraft  4J Flynn Smith, Taj Eljerban  
1G Levi Davies, Lenny Warren  4S Sam Carlisle, Koa Payne  
1M Thomas Grace, Saskia Johnson  5/6C Harry Lowbridge, Br ianna Haydon  
1R Harvey Scerri, Summa Eagles  5/6D Noah Farrell, Eli Sims  
2A Solomon Watkins, Carter Botham  5/6F Ollie McDonald, Myles Whiting  
2D Sophie Clarke, Hana Collyer  5/6T Noah Day, Mia Jamal  
2M Bonnie Hurrell, Ruby Buchan    

 
 

PBL Values Assembly Presentation  

Congratulations to the students who received PBL Values Awards at the last Values 
Assembly.  

KB Millie Boesenberg, Eliane Hall  3B Hudson Douglass, Asha Harris  
KJ Tessa Reed, Eli Faunce  3F Eamon Krumm, Hope Newton  
KT Adeline Lavers , Jasper Halwagy  4B Jonah Geary, Keira Verhagen  
KW Keller Love, Brielle Clark  4J Jax Burque, Ari Pulley  
1G Levi Davies, Hanni Dowling  4S Aspen Carpenter, Olive Morriss  
1M Jaxon Norris, Nina Rodrigues  5/6C Kiki Huggett, Oscar Newman  
1R Mackenzie Frykberg, Henry Viles  5/6D Juon Paterson, Archie Bourke  
2A Eeva Tapper, Harry Brown  5/6F Ollie McDonald, Mae Jarmaine  
2D Jackson Dawes, Dakota Coleman  5/6T Mia Jamal, Lily Parker  
2M Toby Hall, Dylan Miller    
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Congratulations to our 25 stellar recipients!   
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Enrichment Day  
On Tuesday 20th September ABPS students took part in our Creative Arts Enrichment Day and 
had an amazing time exploring sculpture, music, dance and drama. Our day started with two 
music performances from some talented Year 9 Kincumber High students (including some 
familiar past ABPS students!) before everyone moved back to their classrooms to begin 
creating the imaginative sculptures that went on display for  the Art Show later that evening. 
Students spent the rest of the day having fun with dance, drama and music. One of my 
favourite parts of Enrichment Days is seeing every single ABPS student actively engaged and 
having a great time with their peers, even th e children who may feel a little out of their 
comfort zone. I love walking around the school on these days and seeing so many smiling 
faces and hearing so much laughter and excited conversation! Emma Gould Enrichment Day 
coordinator  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Regional Public Speaking Finals    
At the end of last term, Avoca Beach had the pleasure of hosting the Regional Public Speaking 
Finals. We hosted students from Terrigal, Empire Bay, Kincumber, Copacabana and Pretty 
Beach.  Congratulations  ʌɐ !ʬɐǪǍẏɾ finalists Brielle Clark (Kindy), Ruby Buchan and Peyton 
Halwagy (Stage 1), Hudson Douglass and Koa Payne (Stage 2), Mae Jarmaine and Jeannie 
Watkins (Stage 3) who proudly delivered their speeches with such confidence in front of the 
audience. The competiti on was adjudicated by a teacher from Kincumber High School who 
was impressed by the high quality of speeches and had a tough job on the day. A 
further  congratulations  goes to Ruby Buchan and Koa Payne who will now compete at the 
Central Coast Public Speaki ng Finals in Somersby this week. We wish them the best of luck!   
 Miss Kay   

 


